Churches in the Benefice of Rural East York
Dunnington, Holtby, Stockton-on-the-Forest and Warthill

NEWSLETTER

SUNDAY 27th July, 2025
Readings: Gen 18:20-32; Luke 11:1-13

Sunday: 27th July

8:00am  BCP Holy Communion, St. Nicholas,

Dunnington
10:30 am All Age Service, St. Mary Warthill

6:00 pm  Evensong, Holy Trinity, Holtby

Sunday 3rd August
9:00am BCP Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Holtby
10:30 am Morning Worship, Holy Trinity, Stockton

10:30 am Traditional Holy Communion,
St. Nicholas, Dunnington
12:30 pm Baptism, St. Nicholas, Dunnington

7:00 pm Sunday@7, Tower Room, St, Nicholas,
Dunnington

Week Commencing 27th July:

Monday 28th July:
7:30 pm Deanery Evening Prayer

Tuesday 29th July:
9:00 am Morning Prayer, St. Mary, Warthill

Wednesday 30th July:

9:00 am Holy Communion followed by coffee, St.
Nicholas, Dunnington
10:00 am BCP Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Stockton

Thursday 31st July:
9:45 onwards— Grapevine ready for
collection, Tower Room, St. Nicholas,

Dunnington

Saturday 2nd August:
10:00 am Community Café in

the Tower Room
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YOU’RE INVITED!

PLEASE COME + JOIN US FOR OUR
ALL AGE COMMUNION SERVICE ON
SUNDAY 27TH JULY 10.30
AT ST MARY'S CHURCH WARTHILL
WE'LL SHOW THE GROWN-UPS
OUR CRAFTS, SING AND DANCE,

HEAR MORE ABOUT JONAH AND
JESUS - AND EAT CAKET™ o

Irene Astley
Irene’s funeral will take place at
St Nicholas Church
on Tuesday 5th August at 2.00pm
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Deanery Evening Prayer

Do consider joining us on Monday for Deanery Evening
Prayer, at 7.00pm, led this week by our Area Dean,

Jackie. There will be no Compline on Wednesday.

FOR GENERAL ENQUIRIES, PLEASE CONTACT REV. KATH MCBRIDE AT
REVKMCBRIDE@GMAIL.COM OR ON 01904 489349



St Nicholas Sunday Coffee.

There is a new list for the next three months waiting
0 for volunteers to offer to

Q .
@ serve coffee. Please sign your name on a
convenient Sunday, or two. Thank you

D.SCOVER 00000
NEW BEGINNINGS

Thursday 28th August 2025
10am - hoon
St Nicholas Church, Dunnington

Join us for a fun-filled time of
creativity, learning, and celebration.

N
Match Bible characters with the new r. |
things they did — can you get them ﬁ § l
all vight? <

Explore new crafts and play exciting bev)
ames.
° SO

2
Visit our Ice Cream Bar and invent =
a brand-new combination. oo

Gatherwith Reverend Kath fora
short worship time, including a
special blessing for the new school
year.,

Children of all ages are welcome accompanied by an
adult. Thereis no need to book a place or pay.

Wydale Weekend

The Rev Jane Speck, chaplain at York St John
University, is leading the Saturday on the theme of
Prayer.

We still have some spaces, which we really need to
fill, for all the weekend, (12th to 14th September) or
for the Saturday only.

There are booking forms in all our churches.
Do consider coming to join us.
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Come and Join Us for a Roast Dinner
Sunday 10th August
Tower Room
12:30 Communion Service

1:00 pm Lunch

(55 5 5 The list will be in the Tower Room
19 ’
Ej , from 30th July
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Rota for St Nicholas

The rota for the next few months has just been sent
out.

This time one rota has readers, intercessors,
sidespeople/welcomers, eucharistic ministers, and the
Bible readings on.

If for any reason you were expecting a copy and have
not received one, speak to Judith.

Benefice Safeguarding Team:

Mary Murray - Benefice Safeguarding Adviser

Joanne Muller -  Policies and Parish Dashboard

Eve Scoreby - DBS Checks and Safeguarding Training

Records
o In the first instance, please contact Mary Murray -
Tel: 01904 488441
. In her absence, please contact The Reverend Kath

McBride -revkmcbride@gmail.com 01904 489349

Lectionary Corner at St Nicholas:

29 July: Mary, Martha and Lazarus, Companions of Our
Lord
30 July: William Wilberforce, Social Reformer 1833
Olaudah Equiano and Thomas Clarkson, Anti-
Slavery Campaigners 1797 and 1846
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To receive newsletters by e-mail, contact grapevine@reychurches.org.uk. Also available on the St Nicholas Church website and in St Nicholas Church.

To receive the Methodist Circuit News, please contact the office by e-mail—yorkcircuitoffice@gmail.com or phone 07984 019995.

Next newsletter on Sunday 3rd August. E-mail items to grapevine@reychurches.org.uk by 9.00 am on Thursday 31st July.



